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No thing, no self can escape these activities of past and future. When the self 
which has appeared as the present moment can make the activities of past and future
completely its content then that is the appearance of the complete self, the 
complete present. The complete situation is called the manifestation of zero. The 
condition of the origin of everything is also this condition of zero.s teaching, 
and they try to study Buddhism without knowing this. Fifteen years at once you will
say, ‘I understand.’

If you really understand I guess you're manifesting the complete self. If you 
really understand of course it's not necessary to say 'I understand.' (Because) 
You're just manifesting zero. When you say 'I understand,' then you're sitting in 
this incomplete self saying, 'I understand,' and we have to nail you for it in Zen 
and say, 'Ah, another intellectual type.' It's really hard for me. I'm surrounded 
by these intellectuals. we know it to have come into existence out of an 
innumerable, uncountable, numberless conditions of on the one hand the unification 
of subject and object, and on the other hand the separation of subject and object 
occurring, piling up on one another over and over again. In Buddhism we have to 
caution you that if it's a religion that is not founded on this kind of world view 
or life view then it's a religion that will simply be impossible, it will be 
leading you astray (a fake religion 'mayutsubamono') It's without a doubt that 
every religion has a world view, a view of life that they are founded upon. And Zen
also says, 'Be careful,' Zen also cautions you that even in the world of religion, 
even the greatest religions, the most magnificent religions they also have an extra
added problem of fixating their world views and views of life. you've made yourself
into a cripple. The true activity of the self is not a fixated activity. One after 
another new selves, new more developed selves will appear. If you fixate your 
religion although you might be in a sense developing spiritually, because your 
religion is fixed you will stop this spiritual development. From the perspective of
prajna, the prajna literature, the wisdom literature we say very strictly that 
Buddhism is not Buddhism. Everybody please remember that if you attach it’s no 
longer Buddhism.

Buddhism no longer is the real Buddhism

But anyway the practice that we’re doing is to actually see, to actually perceive 
these two mutually opposing activities of tatha-gata and tatha-agata. If you want 
to call that meditation, well, okay. tathagata Zen we say that this incomplete 
activity of heart/mind is the present moment although I know that I'm jumping ahead
and that I really should explain the part in between. Plus, then, tatha-gata 
becomes 0.4999. And tatha-agata also becomes minus 0.4999. That's why we say that 
the tatha-gata and tatha-agata which have appeared here are no longer perfect or 
complete or pure. And what about the present moment that has appeared? The present 
moment has appeared receiving an equal amount of plus and minus, an equal amount of
tatha-gata and tatha-agata, 0.0001 of each, and so it is of course zero. Plus and 
minus equals zero. The present moment therefore is appearing as zero, but it isn't 
the complete zero, it's an incomplete zero. Now I know that maybe some 
mathematicians when they hear 'incomplete zero' it might seem weird to them, but 
that's what it is. But if a great mathematician appears he'll say, 'It's exactly 
the way the Roshi explains it.'

and the incomplete tatha-gata and tatha-agata have appeared, this is the world of 
substance, the world of form, the world of matter. It might be difficult, but for 
the smart ones, for the ones who have good heads on their shoulders, when you 



listen to this talk immediately you'll be able to grasp right away how it is that 
the material, form world, and how it is that the immaterial, formless world 
appears. (And that these worlds are utterly different from each other). ntent, only
has the tatha-gata activity as his content, also it's an incomplete activity of 
plus, and the mother only has the minus, tatha-agata incompletely as her content. 
But the born child has both plus and minus as its content, although it has them 
incompletely as its content.

Both mother and father therefore, when they look upon the child they notice that 
the child is a kind of being totally different from themselves because while they 
only have one of the activities of plus and minus, the child has both. Although 
it's an incomplete zero it has both of the activities of plus and minus, and so the
parents think 'Wonderful! Amazing! What an amazing being this is!' But in modern 
science, modern doctors, modern medicine probably doesn't explain it exactly this 
way that Buddhism explains the appearance of the newborn self. Modern medicine 
takes all sorts of very difficult ways of explaining how, through what process the 
newborn child is born, and therefore the explanation they give is very different 
than the Buddhist explanations. But we Buddhists don't reject the teachings of the 
scientists, we simply say, It's probably just the way the scientists are explaining
it.' But scientists on the other hand don't go out of their way to criticize the 
principle that's explained by Buddhism and say that we are explaining it in a 
mistaken way.

So this is a strange kind of problem, this relationship between science and 
Buddhism. Maybe there are some scientists appearing here that would say that they 
way they explain it is different then Buddhism, but the true scientist doesn't pipe
up and say, 'Buddhism (Ôs explanation) is different than science (Ôs). e of the 
child the child is dividing itself in two, and the child is giving back to father 
what it has received from father, and giving back to mother what it has received 
from mother. And of course it goes without saying that this new situation where 
mother and father are simply in contrast to one another, or facing one another is 
again the condition of the origin. In other words again mother and father will 
simply do the repetitive cyclical activity of unifying with one another and facing 
one another. The child has melted in to, we can say, has become part of the content
of this repetitive cyclical activity of mother and father unifying and facing one 
another. Because this is an important part I'll take a little bit more time and get
into it a little more.


